

<b>Ellon Community Council</b>	<b>Minutes of Meeting</b>	
--	---------------------------	--

<b>Subject:</b> Ellon Community Council Meeting	<b>Page:</b>	<b>Page 1 of 3</b>
	<b>Issue date:</b>	8 March 2018
	<b>Requested by:</b>	Aberdeenshire Council Officers Ellon Community Council Members
	<b>Prepared by:</b>	Ann Gammack
	<b>Approved by:</b>	Ellon Community Council
<b>Date and time of meeting:</b> 06.02.18 at 7pm	<b>Place of meeting:</b> Community Room 2, Ellon Community Campus, Ellon	
<b>Purpose:</b> General Meeting		
<b>Attendees:</b> <b>ECC Members:</b> George Stewart, Mike Morton, Mike Jennings, Julianna Gorska, Arthur Killicoat, Bruce Robertson, Claire Tawse, Allan Forrest, Scott Bremner, <b>Councillors:</b> Isobel Davidson, Richard Thomson, Anouk Kahanov-Kloppert <b>Press:</b> <b>Other:</b> PC Charlie Keith – Police Scotland	<b>Distribution:</b> ECC Members Aberdeenshire Council Officers Ellon & District Councillors	
<b>Apologies:</b> Carla Bruce, Carron Boardman		
<b>Minutes:</b> Ann Gammack		

No	Topic	Action by	Due date	Status	Comment
1	<b>Welcome / Apologies</b>	Info			
2	<b>Police Reports</b>  PC Charlie Keith distributed copies of the Police Report from 30 November 2017 through to 5 February 2018. She reported that the new Inspector was looking at ways to be more proactive and to provide more input. More information to be provided for the next meeting with the report being circulated along with the papers in order for members to make comments at the meeting. Members raised concerns about parking in general particularly in Bridge Street.	CB			
3	<b>Minutes Meeting 05.12.17</b>  <b>3.1 Approval of last Meeting Minute</b> All ECC Members approve meeting minutes of 05.12.17  <b>3.2 Status of Actions from Last Meeting Item 4 – 05.12.17</b> AG appointed as Minute taker.  <b>Item 4 – 05.12.17 - CC Insurance</b> Due to the absence of Carla Bruce matter continued to next meeting.	Info  Info  CB – Secretary		Ongoing	

	<p><b>Item 4 – 05.12.17 – Asset Register</b> Asset Register completed as best as possible. Christmas Lights meanwhile stored within the Council Buildings in Hospital Road.</p> <p><b>Item 6 – 05.12.17 – Festive Lighting Policy</b> The council is setting up a working group to work on changes to the draft policy.</p>	<p><b>GS</b></p> <p><b>GS</b></p>		<p><b>Ongoing</b></p> <p><b>Ongoing</b></p>	
4.	<p><b>Treasurers Report</b></p> <p>Claire Tawse gave a breakdown on the finances to date.</p> <p>George Stewart to meet with Claire Tawse to discuss grant funding.</p> <p>All ECC members agreed that Claire Tawse be allowed to pay certain bills without her having to come back each time to ask ECC for approval.</p>	<p><b>Info</b></p> <p><b>GS/CT</b></p>			
5.	<p><b>Correspondence</b></p> <p>George Stewart to attend the meeting of the Formartine Area Forum on behalf of the ECC. Re Winter Road Maintenance Strategy,</p> <p>Email received regarding walkway made from the new housing estate through Carolines Wood onto Golf Road. Councillor Davidson asked for a copy of the email to be sent to her for information purposes.</p>	<p><b>GS</b></p> <p><b>GS/CB</b></p>		<p><b>Ongoing</b></p> <p><b>Ongoing</b></p>	
6.	<p><b>Planning</b></p> <p>Nothing to report. Planning Sub Committee to arrange a meeting,</p> <p>Mike Jennings requested that his name be added to the sub-committee which had been set up to discuss the Skate Park. All ECC members agreed to this.</p> <p>Julianna Gorska requested that more information should be made available to the public re ECC with the dates of all the meetings being publicised. Councillor Davidson asked if Carla Bruce notified the press about dates of meetings.</p>	<p><b>Info</b></p> <p><b>CB</b></p>			

**Ellon  
Community  
Council**

**Minutes of Meeting**

	<p>Claire Tawse mentioned that she had been approached by Frances Watson re Ellon Civic Pride Group suggesting that it might be a good idea to combine Ellon Civic Price and ECC to make it a joint venture. Also, mention was made that the event “Gig on the Brig” would no longer take place due to the amount of work involved and that no one had shown any interest in taking this forward.</p>	<b>Info</b>			
<p><b>8.</b></p>	<p><b>AOCB</b></p> <p><b>8.1 Ellon Garden Competition</b> George Stewart mentioned that he had come across the old trophies which had been won over the last few years when this competition had been held. It was agreed that a sub committee be formed to discuss this matter. The sub committee to include: George Stewart, Mike Morton, Claire Tawse, Arthur Killicoat and Bruce Robertson.</p> <p><b>8.2 ECC response to Winter Road Maintenance Strategy</b> Julianna Gorska requested that more Yellow Boxes should be placed throughout Ellon. Councillor Davidson suggested that ECC should prioritise those areas in Ellon that require to be sanded first.</p> <p><b>8.3 Victoria Hall Meeting Feedback</b> George Stewart reported that as Chair of ECC he was one of the Trustees of the Victoria Hall, Keith Hart who is now responsible for the maintenance of the building suggested that a member of ECC should sit on the Management Committee Mike Jennings put his name forward and all ECC members agreed to this suggestion.</p> <p><b>8.4 Christmas Lights</b> Julianna Gorska brought up this topic as we need to have licence applications in by May/June of this year. George Stewart agreed that a meeting of the sub committee be held and report back at the next ECC meeting.</p>	<p><b>Info</b></p> <p><b>GS/MJ</b></p> <p><b>GS / JG</b></p>		<p><b>Ongoing</b></p> <p><b>Ongoing</b></p> <p><b>Ongoing</b></p> <p><b>Ongoing</b></p>	
<p><b>9.</b></p>	<p><b>Date of Next Meeting</b></p> <p>Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> March 2018 at 7 pm</p>				